

INDIAN TRAINING CENTER

Home Office: 2020 East 70th Street, Suite 304 Shreveport, Louisiana 71105

Phone: (318) 686-9380 • E-mail: mitcenter@bellsouth.net



Vol. 313

MONTHLY NEWSLETTER

December 2018

Therefore, when He comes into the world, He says,

"Sacrifice and offering You have not desired, But a body You have prepared for Me;

In whole burnt offerings and sacrifices for sin You have taken no pleasure."

Then I said, "Behold, I have come (In the scroll of the book it is written of Me) To do Your will, O God."

~ Heb 10:5-7 (NASB)

By this will we have been sanctified through the offering of the body of Jesus Christ once for all.

~ Heb 10:10 (NASB)

These are the words of the Son of God as He became the Son of Man in His glorious and mysterious Incarnation... "I come to do **Thy Will**." Bethlehem is the beginning of His route to Calvary! His obedience to the Father's will to become the Savior of the World is what gives us forgiveness, hope, eternal life and today enables us to desire to do the will of God. We witness this willingness in amazing ways as God has now made us His children! By His grace we are now the willing ones. Psalm 110:3 says that in the day of His power we will be made willing.

Several years ago, we met **Jahaziel** "Jazz," a very young Christian and immature in many ways, but with a desire and a WILL to serve the Lord in full-time ministry. In his initial year at the Bible School he had many struggles, but the Lord sustained him. Now Jazz is in his fourth year and his mission assignment for this Year in Practice is



up in the Cuicateco Mountains. He is seven hours away from the mission in Cordoba and also from his home and family. God is using him as pastor for two small congregations about an hour walking distance from each other. He walks back and forth between the two mountain villages holding services, preaching, teaching the youth and the children. He also helps the brethren work in their fields and has been helping in a construction project in the church at **Peña Verde**. The leader of Pena Verde, brother **Taurino**, passed away suddenly a few months ago due to a brain tumor, so Jazz has taken on much of

the responsibilities that were Taurino's. This is a huge undertaking for such a young man. God has made him willing to serve His people and has prepared him in the Scriptures and is enabling Jazz to do His will. Keep him in your prayers as he serves among the Cuicatecos.

Willingness to serve comes in many ways and forms. **Brother Bill Magee** served MITC as its Executive Director for almost forty years (God called him home a year ago). This past month, his <u>son</u> **David Magee** came with his wife



Barbara and friends Tim and Diana Akers during our Music Congress. However, David's service would come in a very different way. For many years, David has made his living as an illusionist, doing shows in many parts of the United States. In the last few years, the Lord has given David the desire to use his skills to illustrate the Gospel, showing how the Truth sets us free from sin's lies and deception. While he was here, he did two shows (one for adults and one for children, free of charge) in a packed auditorium, sharing his own testimony of living deceived for many years as a professional illusionist. Now by God's grace, David has come to love the Lord and has a willingness to serve Him encouraging those present to also seek the Lord. Tim Akers was a great addition to our Music Congress for the first time this year, sharing his wealth of musical knowledge with the hundreds of musicians attending. All for the love of the Lord,

God has also given our brethren at the **Church at the Mall in Lakeland, FL**, a great willingness to do missionary work and to serve the Lord! We had our first group come from this church led by our dear friend **Pastor Aaron**

Burgner. Several other leaders and staff from the church joined us here in God's work at MITC. Teaching, preaching, working with children, leading in worship and visiting churches in the region and up in the mountains were some of the ministry activities. They also worked side by side with our Bible School students on campus helping with their chores and with construction maintenance projects here at MITC. One of the leaders with the team from Lakeland was worship pastor Caleb Lain, who joined with Marco and our United Youth Choir for a very special time of



ministry at the **Government Hospital in Orizaba**. The Lord opened the door for the choir to sing for many patients and staff, especially those from the oncology floor. It was a very moving and blessed time in the Lord as they sang



together and shared the Gospel in a powerful way with each song and shared the Great Hope we have as believers in the Lord Jesus Christ. We thank the Lord for these brethren, all willing servants of the Lord.

Dental ministries have had a part of sharing the Gospel at MITC in Mexico for over fifty years! Some of the dentists who have served in the beginning are now with the Lord. God has continued to provide for this very useful way of sharing His love and the Gospel by helping people with problems in their mouths. We have a completely mobile clinic and are able to take it anywhere there is a road. God is now raising up a younger generation of dentists. This past month, a dental support team from Broadmoor Baptist Church in Shreveport, LA came, led by Blaine Chartier. Three dentists who are very good friends for life and also for ministry, now join each year to come and serve the Lord with us. Drs. Juban, Cowen and Yale from Baton Rouge, LA, were a tremendous blessing to hundreds of patients as they did fillings, restorations and extractions. Their hygienists also did cleanings in clinics in several remote locations.

Some of their patients had never been to a dentist in their lifetime. While they were working on mouths, our students and staff that accompanied them each day, shared the Gospel with patients waiting to be seen and with many who gathered because of the American team's presence. Helping to set up the clinic each day were MITC's own Erick and Dr. Liz Fragoso (dentist). We are thankful for these brethren who came and gave their time and resources to serve the Lord and share His Gospel.

We pray that these testimonies of God's grace and serving children and the willingness in their hearts to do the Will of God, will encourage each one of



us to be diligent in whatever way the Lord wants to use us for His glory as His willing children.

We Thank God for sending His Willing Servant, His Son, our Precious Lord Jesus Christ who was born in Bethlehem, lived a perfect life and died on the Cross of Calvary outside Jerusalem. He then was resurrected from the tomb on the third day and then after many days here, He ascended to Heaven and was exalted there as LORD and KING over



all. Jesus is NOW on the Throne of all power interceding for us and will one day come back again! Have a blessed Christmas worshipping and praising our Lord and Savior and sharing His great love with all.

Thank you for your loving support during this year of **2018**! God has continued to provide for all of us and the ministries here at MITC, reaching into many regions of southern Mexico all for the glory of Christ. Please keep us in your heart and prayers and may the Lord continue to make us willing servants until we see Him face to face!

In His grace,

Dan & Chuy Hall



Visit our website at: www.mitcenter.org



Memorials and Honorariums • December 2018

END-OF-YEAR GIVING

We at MITC celebrate with you, the various events and triumphs that have been accomplished this year, by the grace of God and through your prayers and gifts.

As you prepare your end-of-year giving, please help MITC finish 2018 strong and with provisions to begin the new year. Thank you for your prayerful support of the students and staff at Mexican Indian Training Center.

To God be the Glory,

David Bryant, Executive Director, Mexican Indian Training Center



ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED

2020 East 70th Street, Suite 304 Shreveport, Louisiana 71105



